CITY OF BELLA VILLA

BOARD OF ALDERMEN MEETING

JANUARY 25, 2018
CALL TO ORDER 7:01 p.m.
ROLL CALL

· Mayor Donna Puleo


Present


· Alderman John Franklin

Present
· Alderwoman Mary Sikorski    

Present
· Alderwoman Joanne Yates

Present
· Alderman  John Grevas

Present
· Alderman Jeffrey Robinson

Excused
· Alderwoman Cindy Schwegmann
Excused
QUORUM
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

OTHERS PRESENT

Jeffrey Welge, Police Chief
Laura Van Zale, City Clerk

Amy White, In place of City Attorney

Jim Majewski, City Treasurer

Alice Lotspeich, Health & Sanitation Commissioner

RESIDENTS/PUBLIC IN ATTENDANCE
RESIDENT/PUBLIC PARTICIPATION (two minutes each) 
Approval of Minutes from December 14, 2017 Board of Aldermen Meeting

Motion:
Alderwoman Yates
Second:
Alderman Grevas
All in favor: 4
Opposed:  0
Motion Passed

Approval of Minutes from December 14, 2017 Closed Board of Aldermen Meeting

Motion:
Alderman Franklin

Second:
Alderman Grevas
All in favor: 4
Opposed:  0

Motion Passed

Approval of Financial Statements from December 2017 
Motion: 
Alderwoman Sikorski
Second:
Alderman Franklin
All in favor:  4
Opposed:  0

Motion Passed
Approval of the Bills

Motion:
Alderwoman Sikorski 
Second:
Alderman Franklin

All in favor:  4
Opposed:  0

Motion Passed
MAYOR’S REPORT:
  MAYOR PULEO
· Mayor Puleo spoke with Republic Service regarding an electronic recycling bin for the City.  She was told waste disposal companies no longer provide this service free of charge due to the high cost of disposal.  A resident can request Republic to pick up electronics at their home for a fee:
· TV or computer monitor = $75 each
· All else = $25 each
· Former Mayor Barbara Savalick passed away 1/14/18.  
· The MSD Project is in George Appel Park near the creek and will not affect any homes.  MSD will put everything back to its original condition once done with their work.
· A landlord on Landor Court said his daughter is living in his rental property. He claims to have a valid Occupancy Permit and refuses to have an inspection between tenants.  John Franklin is going to speak to the renter to try and determine if she is his daughter.
· Mayor Puleo spoke with a Mayor at another Municipality regarding how they enforce residential inspections, occupancy permits and code violations.  Mayor indicated they may send 6 -8 notices to resident before sending their Health & Sanitation Commissioner accompanied by a Police Officer to the resident’s home to issue a citation.  If issue is still not resolved, they have their Police send a complaint to St. Louis County Problem Properties.
· The City’s new snow removal company, X-Stream Power Wash contacted the Mayor 12/30/17, and indicated he thought our streets should be salted, as the streets were icy in Jefferson County.  The Mayor told him our streets were dry and did not need to be salted.  The owner said he had already bought salt for our streets and if we didn’t start using it, he would start charging storage.  The Mayor indicated he could not do that as we have a contract.  He then said he would add storage into next year’s contract.  The Mayor asked the Board members to keep an eye on his trucks when the streets are being salted to see they are properly salted.
· While the Mayor and friends were cleaning up George Appel Park they noticed a curb was improperly poured during last year’s construction.  The curb runs in front of a sewer rerouting the rain water that should drain into the sewer.
POLICE REPORT:  CHIEF WELGE
· Two grants were received from Walmart totaling $2,750.  Two new laptops are being purchased for the cars at $1,200.  The computers will be sent to Affordable Computers for set-up.  The remaining money will be used to purchase Tasers.
· The Police Department may receive a grant in October 2018 that will cover half the cost of the vests just purchased.
· Side-view mirror with lights bought and installed on car #3.  
· Fire extinguishers were bought and installed in all police cars.
· A truck & trailer full of tools was stolen from the corner Avenue C at Avenue H.  The truck was recovered in the City of St. Louis and the trailer with the tools was recovered in Arnold.
TREASURER’S REPORT:
JIM MAJEWSKI 
· The current year budget to date was distributed for review.  Adjustment recommendations will be made at the February Board meeting.

· The Funds Statement as of 12/31/17, versus 12/31/16, shows $150K more funds available due to the up-front payout of George Appel renovations prior to the receipt of the grant money in 2016.

· The General Revenue account has a low fund balance.  Treasurer Majewski suggests moving money from the Capital Improvements account to the General Revenue account.  Over the past 5 years, cars, phones, computers, etc., were paid from the General Revenue account and should have been paid through the Capital Improvements account.  Items with a 3 – 5 year minimum life should be paid through Capital Improvements.  Treasurer Majewski is going to speak to Attorney Liss regarding the legalities of proposed move.
· Proposition P funds should not have been budgeted for prior to December 2017.  A partial receipt for October taxes was received in December 2017.  The Police Department is now receiving about $3K per month as anticipated.

HEALTH AND SANITATION:   ALICE LOTSPEICH 
· Commissioner Lotspeich asked if an inspection was completed for a home on Ruprecht.  City Clerk Van Zale informed her it was inspected and failed by the St. Louis County.  City Clerk Van Zale will contact St. Louis County and see if the home has been reinspected.
· City Clerk Van Zale confirmed a warrant was issued for the resident on Ruprecht that received a citation and failed to appear in Court.

· Commissioner Lotspeich stated that warrants cannot be issued for a resident that receives a compliance citation and fails to appear in court if a pedigree has not been included on the citation.  

· A Police Officer will now accompany Commissioner Lotspeich when a citation is issued in order to get the resident’s driver’s license and include a pedigree on the citation.

BUILDING COMMISSIONER:  JOHN FRANKLIN
· 12/20/17, a permit was issued to Rhymes Heating & Cooling for a new furnace at 308 Landor Court.
· 12/27/17, a permit was issued to Vitt Heating & Cooling for a new furnace at 620 Sandra Court.
PARKS COMMISSIONER:  BOB BIGGERSTAFF – Not in attendance
· Nothing to report.
STREET AND SEWER:  GREG SIKORSKI – Not in attendance
· A call will be made to Dig-Rite to have the area marked at Avenue H & Bayless where a street sign was knocked down.
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT:  JOANNE YATES


Nothing to report.
CITY SERVICES:  VACANT
WARD ONE: 
ALDERMAN FRANKLIN and ALDERMAN GREVAS 
Nothing to report 
WARD TWO:
ALDERWOMAN YATES and ALDERWOMAN SCHWEGMANN 
Reported by Alderwoman Yates:

· A resident called to report she had no water.  American Water was doing work at the time.
WARD THREE:    ALDERMAN ROBINSON and ALDERWOMAN SIKORSKI 

Nothing to report
NEW BUSINESS–


· The Municipal Election will be held April 3, 2018.  Below are the seats available and the candidates filed:
· Mayor:  Donna Puleo
· Ward 1:  John Grevas
· Ward 2:  No one filed
· Ward 3:  Jeffrey Robinson
· Only Ward 2 and Ward 3 are required to appear on the ballot as approved by the Passing of Proposition P.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS–

· The revised Personnel Policy & Procedures Manual was adopted as of January 25, 2018 and will be put into effect immediately.

· The City is going to start placing Cease & Desist orders on the doors of new residents that are performing work on a home that has never been inspected or existing residents that have not applied for a required permit.

Motion to Adjourn 
Motion:  Alderman Franklin
Second:  Alderwoman Sikorski 
All in favor:  4
Opposed:  0

Motion Passed

Motion to go into Closed Session 

Motion:  Alderwoman Yates
Second:  Alderwoman Sikorski 

All in favor:  4
Opposed:  0

Motion Passed

Meeting Adjourned 8:02 p.m.

Mayor Puleo____________________________

DATE AND TIME 
City Clerk Van Zale_______________________
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